
 

Meanwhile, stay safe, thanks 

for what you do, and... 

Keep ‘em rolling! 

Dave 

First let me say I appreciate 

all the hard work and efforts 

of our membership as we 

struggle through the pan-

demic… if you are ill, please 

stay home and get well. 

Otherwise take appropriate 

precautions, it is still with 

us.  

Local US Congressman Joe 

Wilson rode proudly in my 

HMMWV for the Chapin 

Labor Day Parade. Good 

crowd and event. The club 

displayed 8 vehicles at the 

9/11 Memorial service in 

Elgin which saw good 

weather and a nice crowd. 

John Peck and I took 4 ve-

hicles to the 100th Anniver-

sary ceremony for Legion 

Post 21 in Summerville (see 

picture below). Our counter-

parts from Charleston were 

there and all had a good time. 

The MOPAR car show in Myr-

tle Beach was a fantastic 

event, with lots of positive 

feedback from the crowd plus 

a few donations!  The Ameri-

can Heritage Festival has 

been postponed to 19-20 FEB 

2022.  

Next up are Warbirds Over 

Monroe  on 6-7 NOV and the 

Columbia Veterans Day Pa-

rade on 11 NOV. Please join 

us! It has been a busy time for 

us here lately, but that is a 

good thing!  
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Columbia native Charles Viohl 

credits his involvement with 

high school JROTC as his 

“jumping off point” for joining 

the military. Charles enlisted in 

the US Marine Corps in 2002. 

After finishing basic at Parris 

Island, he completed combat 

and water survival training.  

Charles’ next step was to 

graduate from CH-46 (Sea 

Knight)  mechanics course and 

crew chief school. After as-

signment to HMM-162 as a 

flight line crew chief, he de-

ployed to the Persian Gulf with 

the 26th Marine Expeditionary 

Unit aboard the USS 

Kearsarge, an amphibious 

assault ship.  

Upon return, Charles chose 

the option of transitioning to the V-22 Osprey, completing the V-22 

mechanics and crew chief training requirements. He assisted with 

the standing up of VMM-162 and deployed to Iraq, replacing the 

first unit to deploy the V-22 in a combat zone. After this tour, 

Charles returned home and prepared to separate from the military.  

After a short time out of the service, Charles joined the SC Army 

National Guard as an Apache  

 

New Member Jack assists John H.        
with Restoration of a M274 

 

Steve Riggs & Charlie Ratcliff from Charleston 
join us at Summerville Legion Post 21 with a 
WWII paratrooper display and 37 mm anti-tank 
gun  

 

Apache crew chief in Charlie Company, 1-151 Aviation. He was subsequently employed at the Army Aviation 

Support Facility in  Eastover, first as an Apache technician and then to the technical inspectors office. Charles 

then deployed to Iraq for a year in 2010-11 in the  technical inspector role. During this time he began the pro-

cess of being accepted for flight school as a UH-60 Blackhawk pilot.  

Returning to the states, Charles began UH-60 pilot training at Fort Rucker, and graduated in 2015. After being 

assigned to 1-111 General Aviation Support Battalion, he volunteered for a 4th deployment with the 10th 

Mountain Division in Charlie Company, 2-238 Aviation. Charles was based in Kandahar, Afghanistan as a 

MEDEVAC  pilot during which he assisted with multiple combat missions. After arriving back in South Caroli-

na, he decided to separate from the military after 20 years of service. Charles was recognized for his high 

standards of excellence with the Air Medal. 

Charles and his wife, Melinda, who also served in the military, are busy raising two very busy, handsome 

boys. Charles is seen frequently at the MVCSC Compound helping others with vehicle repair  and liberally 

sharing his mechanical expertise. MVCSC is grateful for Charles, who models service to others with enthusi-

asm and genuine warmth. Thank you, Charles, for leading the way!! 

 

Camden Military 

Cadets review 

MVCSC vehicles 

at the 9/11 

Memorial event 

in Elgin, SC 

 

A fine formation 

of MI51A1/A2 

MVCSC member 

assets on 

display at the 

MOPAR Bash at 

the Beach at 

Myrtle Beach, SC 
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Mike’s Deuce at the 2019 

Aiken  Parade 

 



 

 

 

Major MVCSC Fall 2021 Events   

 

 

 

SAVE THE 

DATES!! 

MVCSC will 

participate again 

in the Warbirds 

over Monroe Air 

Show near 

Charlotte.  

 

Please plan to 

participate. This is 

a major event for 

MVCSC! 

 

 

 

The City of 

Columbia’s 

Veterans Day 

Parade is back! 

This event will be 

held on November 

11. Our friends at 

VVA will be riding 

with us. 

 

Contact David 

Cartledge or John 

Peck to sign up as 

soon as possible! 

Uncle Dave needs 

you!!  
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MVCSC is incorporated in South Carolina 

as a nonprofit organization, and  is 

recognized as tax exempt under section 

501 (c) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code. 

Donations are tax exempt to the degree 

allowed by law. MVCSC is an affiliate 

member of the Military Vehicle Preservation 

Association, an international  organization 

providing technical support and historical 

research for local efforts in vehicle 

restoration and public education. 

 

 

“Just say no to chrome!” 

Affiliations 

VISIT REVISED WEB 

SITE NOW UNDER 

CONSTRUCTION AT 

THEMVCSC.COM 

 

“UNDER THE HOOD” is the official publication of the 

Military Vehicle Collectors of South Carolina and is a 

monthly email publication meant as a service to the 

members of MVCSC and other interested persons and 

organizations. The views expressed herein are those of the 

writers and do not necessarily reflect positions of MVCSC. 

All MVCSC members are invited to submit articles, 

pictures, and first hand accounts for publication on 

subjects that are relevant to military history and historic 

military vehicle preservation. The Board of Directors and 

the editor reserve the right to edit for length and content 

that is appropriate to the organization’s mission and 

requirements as a 501(c)(3) incorporated in the State of 

South Carolina.   

 

 

Member Paul D. at Columbia Vet Center Support Event 

 

  

ST. PAT’S IN FIVE 

POINTS RETURNS 

19 MARCH 2022! 


